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MESSAGE FROM THE VICE-PRINCIPAL 

Dear Families and Community Members: 
 
It’s difficult to believe, but the final month of the school year has arrived. It’s been a wonderful year filled 
with so many memorable moments. 
 
On May 3

rd
, grade 12 students celebrated Prom at Madsen Greenhouse Banquet and Chapel in New-

market. Although it was a cool and rainy evening, everyone had an enjoyable time in the beautiful 
venue. The evening was filled with yummy food, catchy tunes, and a lot of dancing. The next event for 
our grade 12 students will be taking place on June 28

th
 as we look forward to celebrate their graduation 

ceremony at Paradise Banquet Hall. 
 
Athletic teams have been finishing the season off on a high note. On May 29

th
, students in the special 

education program attended the Annual Secondary SNAP Track & Field Meet at Bill Crothers Secondary 
School. The Coed Volleyball team had a great season for 2018.  With 17 players playing on two teams, 
this year was the biggest turnout ever for coed volleyball.  The teams participated in five tournaments, 
taking silver in the prestigious Vaughan SS event as a season highlight.  With all players but one return-
ing, next season looks very promising.  Way to go Thunder! The boys rugby team finished 2nd in Tier 
Two West in regular season. The girls rugby team finished their season as the Tier Two Pool C Conso-
lation Champions.  With only one player graduating this year, and much of our team consisting of Grade 
9's, our team will be very strong in years to come! 
 
On May 9

th
 and 11

th
, Theatre 219 had evening performances for the Theatre for Young audiences. With 

different shows both nights, audiences in attendance enjoyed the totally family friendly plays performed 
by Thornlea students. There was a lot of enjoyment and laughter had by all.  
Between May 10

th
-18

th
, 21 students under the supervision of Mme Pilaram and vice-principal Mr. Hu 

went on an adventure to France. They spent four days discovering the best of Paris including the Eiffel 
Tower, Musée d’Orsay, Montmartre, the Louvre, Notre-Dame Cathedral, and Versailles. They then trav-
eled to the south of France visiting the beautiful towns of Nice, Cannes, Antibes, Èze, and the principal-
ity of Monaco. 
 
Students enrolled in the Recreation and Healthy Active Living Leadership course had the opportunity to 
participate on a canoe trip in Algonquin Park, Ontario. This year's 'Outdoor Ed' class travelled to Algon-
quin Park on May 14

th
, starting on Smoke Lake and paddling south.  As the culminating activity of the 

course, students paddled and portaged through a series of lakes and rivers, camping each night on a 
different lake along the way.  Team building and leadership skills were demonstrated by everyone along 
with paddling, portaging, and camp craft skills.  After five days and four nights the canoe trip concluded 
at Cache Lake.  Lifelong memories were made through this experience for all!  There was excellent 
weather and no bugs!  A special thank you to Mr. Matthew Smith, Ms. Bendavid and former Thornlea 
Outdoor Ed student Sydney Perlmutar for helping lead the trip.  
  
On May 24

th
, the Thornlea Wellness Initiative Council organized the annual Thornlea Wellness Fair to 

celebrate physical and mental health. Among the activities that students enjoyed were: pavement chalk 
art, drench the teacher, music, water balloon toss, Frisbee, face painting and Henna tattoos, and free 
healthy snacks. There were also special guests from the community, including the Canadian Mental 
Health Association and York Region Public Health. 
 
As the semester comes to an end, we would like to encourage all students to finish the school year well 
by putting in their best time and effort completing all culminating activities for courses and as they work 
hard studying for final exams. It’s a great time to speak with teachers to find out how best to be success-
ful wrapping up the semester and for extra help. Wishing everyone a wonderful end to the semester! 
And since this is my last e-bulletin message for the school year, I’d like to wish everyone a safe and 
restful summer! 
 
Sincerely 
 
Anthony Hu 
Vice-Principal 
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OSSLT  
Results 

 
 
 
 

 
Schools will receive their OSSLT results 

between June 11-15.   
Our literacy teacher, Ms. Rai,  

will connect individually with students 
who were unsuccessful. 

  
All students will receive their  

Individual Student Report  
after June 19th.  
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MANDATORY LOCKER  

CLEAN-OUT DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL STUDENTS MUST REMOVE THEIR LOCKS FROM 

THEIR LOCKERS 

AND PLACE IN THE BIN PROVIDED. 

 

We will have garbage cans around the school 

for any waste. 

 
ALL TEXTBOOKS and personal belongings are to be re- moved 

from lockers and students must 

RETURN TEXTBOOKS to  

subject teachers. 

Anything left in lockers will be  

donated. 
 

 

New locker assignments will be emailed to  
students in August. 
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If your contact information has changed, 

please don’t forget to let us know 
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Salutations from the Guidance  
Department! 
  
Our team has been busy with providing our students with information about the University and the 
College Application process, scholarship and community involvement hours and SHSM require-
ments outstanding for our grade 12’s. 
  
The Guidance Team this year consists of Ms. Lovleen Rai (ESL Counselor/Literacy Lead), 
Ms. Viviane Estafanos (French Immersion Counselor/AP Co-oridnator, F.I. Teacher), Ms. Julie 
Scott (Student Success), Ms. Maria Merecoulias (Student Success for ESL students). 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary). 
  
We also would like to remind everyone on the process for making guidance appointments. First, 
please see Mrs. Burdett, our Guidance Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appoint-
ment with their “area” identified counselor (French Immersion, ESL, Other), they should come to the 
Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), or after 
school (3:00 to 3:30) to make their appointment. 
  
Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied through OUAC for university! 
Your mid-term grades from semester two have been processed by OUAC and sent to the 
Universities to which you have applied.  Please log on to your online application in order to 
review your academic information.  This verification is especially important if OUAC does 
not have a valid email address on file, or you are not able to receive emails from OUAC/your 
Universities because of a junk-mail setting with you inbox.  If you see an error in your OUAC 
file, it is very important that you contact your Guidance Counselor as soon as possible to 
have it corrected. 
 
Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied through OCAS for college! 
Your mid-term grades from semester two have been processed by OCAS and sent to the 
Colleges to which you have applied.  Please log on to your online application in order to re-
view your academic information.  This verification is especially important if OCAS does not 
have a valid email address on file, or you are not able to receive emails from OCAS/your Col-
leges because of a junk-mail setting with you inbox.  If you see an error in your OCAS file, it 
is very important that you contact your Guidance Counselor as soon as possible to have it 
corrected. 
 
 
University Applicants - We highly recommend you accept your offer before the deadline of 
 “ midnight” June 1st.  You should have been contacted by May 29th if you have been accepted 
into your program.  The next OUAC transmission will be on July 5th.  
The next OCAS transmission will be on July 6th. 
 
Graduating students who plan to attend college or university in September should continue to check 
their OCAS and OUAC accounts and their email on a regular basis.  College bound students should 
have received a response from the colleges that they applied to and can expect to receive communica-
tion about payment of fees, with mid-June being the earliest that colleges can require payment of tuition 
fees. University bound students should expect a response from the universities that they have applied to 
by May 29

th
.  

University bound students should verify the deadline for payment to secure a space in residence 
(usually June 1

st
). 
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A reminder that all offers are CONDITIONAL upon the receipt of final grades in July –  
students should continue to work hard to ensure the required final average. 
 
The on-line Dual Credit Application form is ready to go!  
 
It can be found on our Dual Credit page: http://www.yrdsb.ca/dualcredits 
 
  
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a process in place for Community 
Service Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary 
School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community service opportunity be-
fore you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for approval.  Your service must be for a Not-
For-Profit organization/event. 
  
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and 
pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” 
for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
  
Finally, a reminder to all grade 12 students; that they should hand in their community ser-
vice hours as soon as possible.  It is highly recommended that this be completed before 
June 1st, this is the deadline to accept your University Offer. 
 
Summer School Registration Information 
Registration is open – register on-line in your career cruising account, get your sheet signed 
by a parent/guardian and hand it in to your guidance counselor asap. 
 
For summer school details: 
 
Copy and paste this link: 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Secondary-School-Summer.aspx 
 
For summer school e-learning (on line) details: Registration opens Monday April 30th  
Copy and paste this link: 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Summer%20School%20e-
Learning.aspx 
 
 
Attention all ESL students, if you are interested in taking ESLB, ESLC, ESLD, ELSE for CREDIT 
this summer with the YRDSB. Please register in your career cruising account. 
 
Attention all grade 9 French Immersion students – there will be a summer course in grade 10 
academic history for French Immersion students offered – coded CHC2DF. Go on career cruising 
to register on line – started April 3rd. 
 
Remember if you have any questions/concerns do not hesitate – just ask a member of our team. J  
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, OCT, B.B.A-Schulich 
Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/dualcredits
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Secondary-School-Summer.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Summer%20School%20e-Learning.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Summer%20School%20e-Learning.aspx
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It is with great pleasure I share the results from the prestigious Chem 13 
Exam conducted by University of Waterloo. I have the following students 
who did exceptionally well and  earned distinctions! Congratulations to all 
the students and a huge shout out to Junyi Liu (Sheldon) who scored 
90.63% and placed 21st in the world out of the 2201 contested. Junyi Liu, 
Mingyuan Wan and Arshi Ebadi made it in the top 200 in Canada and US 
and have been awarded Elemental Tile prizes from University of Waterloo 
in addition to their Certificate of Distinction!! We, chemistry club members 
thank the teachers and administrators for the continued support and en-
couragement to our students.  
 
1.Junyi Liu 
2. Mingyuan Wan  
3. Arshia Ebadi  
4. Stephen Wang 
5. Nicholas Hua 
6. Stephanie Leung 
7. Ze Yao Zhao  
8. Darren Huspeka 
9. Tegan Chu  
10. Vanessa Seto 
11. Xinmei Yan 
12. Yanqing Peng 
13. Yuexiao Wang 
14. Roxanne Locke 
15. Collin Kan 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
Dr. Tharsini Manivannan 
AP Chemistry Teacher,Thornlea Secondary School 
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THORNSTOCK  
 
 

Celebrating Thornlea's 50th Anniversary with food,  
inflatable's, live music, games and much more! 

  
Thursday, June 7th 11:30 - 6:00 

 
Open to public 3pm onward 

 
Thornlea S.S - main field 

  
All inclusive wristbands includes unlimited carnival games, 

1 free drink, 1 free burger/ veggie burger 
$5 with Activity Fee  

 $8 without Activity Fee 
  

Half of the profits go to the Friends of Meali Organization 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

 
June 2 Thornlea SS 50th Anniversary 

June 5 Last day for field trips 

June 6 Athletic Banquet 

June 7 Provincial Elections in GYM 

June 7 Thornstock 11:30am-6pm 

June 8 Thornstock Rain Date 

June 11‐12 Gr. 9 Math EQAO 

June 13 Luminary Awards—5:30-9:00pm 

June 14 MANDATORY LOCKER  

 CLEANOUT PERIOD 4 

June 20‐26 EXAMS 

June 27 Exam Review Day 

June 28 Graduation @ Paradise Banquet Hall 
June 28‐29 PA Day 

 
 

 

FINAL REPORT CARDS MAILED HOME MID‐JULY 


